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Business Manager Report  
By Jim Homer, Business Manager  

LOCAL 270 OFFICERS 

AND REPRESENTATIVES 

 
Business Manager: 

Jim Homer 

 

President: 

Jesus Torres 

 

Vice President: 

Mario Delgado 

 

Secretary/Treasurer: 

Joe Corona 

 

Recording Secretary: 

Jose Francisco Mexicano 

 

Executive Board: 

Eduardo Gonzalez 

Alfredo Quintana 

 

Business Representatives: 

Jesus Torres, Eduardo  

Gonzalez, Alfredo Quintana,  

Joe Corona, Manuel Velasco,  

Aurelio Gonzalez 
 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Hours: 6:30am-5:00pm 

Dispatch: 6:00am-9:00am 

 

Meeting Dates: Last Wednes-

days 

Of every month at 6:00pm 

 

Roll Call: 1st Thursday of every 

month 

9:00am-12:00pm 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 3.Get on the activist list at Local 270 and join our 

demonstrations in cities around the San Francisco and 

Monterey Bay areas. Understand who is on your side 

and who is trying to keep you poor and steal your fam-
ilyôs future. The Republican party of today has chosen 

to represent the tiny 1% of rich people who have no 

interest in protecting your familyôs future . For those of 
you, who like me are religious, remember Jesus em-

braced the poor and challenged the rich. 

As we get closer to the new round of contract negotia-
tions, we will need to fight to keep our pension  and 
healthcare plans strong. As part of the new Health 
Care law signed by President Obama, starting in Janu-
ary all health plans will have to show they use 80% of 
the money received from premiums to pay for medical 
care. 

Lehigh 

¢ƘŜ ǘǊŀƎƛŎ ǎƘƻƻǘƛƴƎ ŀǘ [ŜƘƛƎƘΩǎ /ǳǇŜǊǘƛƴƻ Ǉƭŀƴǘ ŘŜƳπ
onstrates the pressure workers are under on the job, 
even a good union job. Our thoughts and prayers go 
out to the families of the Teamsters that were killed as 
well as those who were injured. Many of our members 
were related to those who were killed. On behalf of 
our membership, please accept our condolences. 

Work Outlook: 

The outlook for 2012 and 2013 looks very good for 

Local 270 construction. Laborers expect over $6 billion 
in UNION construction in these coming years.  Al-

ready out to bid is $900 million dollars for the Bart 

extension. The community college districts have close 
to $700 million dollars in approved construction. It will 

be done all Union under PLA and PSA agreements.  

The 49ersô stadium should break ground in 2012. I sit 
on the committee to negotiate a PLA so the project will 

be 100% Union. We also have the $2 billion  dollars in 

an Apple job in Cupertino which should start by early 
2013. We have about $2 billion dollars of hospital 

work already underway at Stanford with Top Grade 

and Preston Pipelines doing the site work. In Palo Alto 
at the VA Hospital, we have $98 million dollars in 

union construction with Walsh Construction/ Demarie. 

You must be OSHA 10 certified to work on this pro-
ject. Classes are held at the hall bimonthly. Call and 

sign-up. 

While we expect our signatory employers to win many 

large jobs, we must be diligent about tracking bid 
awards for smaller local jobs.  What may seem to be a 

small paving job or some quick trench work  

Continued: Page 2é. 

Brothers and Sisters, 

The LIUNA 25th Conven-

tion:  

The delegates voted to re-elect General 
President Terence M. OôSullivan and 

his board and voted to elect our own, 

District Council Business Manager 
Oscar De La Torre as LIUNA Vice-

President-At-Large. 

The delegates also voted to adopt a 

code of performance policy for all 
Laborers.  This new national policy 

will reward members who meet work 

standards and will eliminate Laborers 
whose performance is consistently 

inadequate.  This policy will have to be 

further developed by our District 
Council delegates to conform to laws 

and our master agreement.  Please 

submit your suggestions on how we 
should celebrate and encourage good 

on-the-job performance and hold bad 

performance accountable. 

The delegates to the LIUNA Conven-

tion also voted to spread dues increases 

over five years, and to offer special 
conditions for Members in the Mili-

tary.  The Delegates also directed 

money to support political education 
and to grow LiUNAôs national influ-

ence. 

The winners of the June election for 

2011 LIUNA Delegate Convention 

were: 

Enrique Arguello, Jose Francisco 

Mexicano, Gerardo Esparza, Joseph R. 
Corona, Jesus Torres, Manuel Zuniga, 

Mario Delgado, Jerry Nelson, Hector 

Heredia and Manuel Mendoza. 

Your Money: 

Your prevailing wage pay includes all 

three important compensation catego-

ries. While every laborer needs the 
money in each paycheck for necessary  

bills, your strong healthcare and pension 
plans make working union an especially 

good deal. 

 
Knowing that dental and medical bills are 

covered provides security to your family. If 

you are not married, your future ñsignificant 
otherò will be pleased to know your career 

will offer consistent coverage when children 

come.  
 

The annuity had a return of 14% this last 

year, which in this market is exceptional! 
Our pension may not do that well this year 

in part because the current congress is con-

trolled by those who will not even debate a 
the jobs bill! As a result the market is unsta-

ble and this affects our pension investment 

returns. 
 

The occupy Wall Street protests across this 

country represents 99% of  the working 
people. We should support them however 

we can. Please see the resolutions adopted 

by your union. They are posted on Local 
270ôs web-site. It is so easy to get involved 

and make a difference for you and your 
family through the internet. You can sign 

petitions and send messages to your con-

gressional representative with a click of the 
mouse. If you need help finding the organi-

zations that will keep you informed and 

help you participate, call the Union. 

 

As a young worker, it is not easy to imagine 

hanging up your hard hat for the last time. 
Then years pass quickly, twenty five (25) 

years to attain a pension is a benefit most 

professionals with degrees do not enjoy. 
The importance of this benefit can not be 

overstated. You can and must help improve 

itôs financial stability. You can help in the 
following ways: 

 

1. Call the union when laborers working 
on your job are not in the Union or 

companies doing laborers work are 

without Union laborers. 
2. Vote in every election and understand 

the unions recommended candidates 

are those who best support the goals of 
the Union. Voting is the most impor-

tant responsibility of a citizen. 



can be a means for out-of-area non-union workers to 

take jobs in our counties.  Please be alert and let the 

Local know when you encounter non-union workers on 

local jobs.  No job is too small to not be Union! 

Political:  

There are only a few elections in November, but there 
may be measures or local school board elections in 

your own area.  The cities that have elections for coun-

cil seats are Cupertino and Sunnyvale. Local 270 en-

dorsements are as follows: 

Cupertino:  Rod Sinks and Gilbert Wong for City 

Council 

In Sunnyvale: seat 5: Bo Chang; Seat 6: Jim Davis;  

Seat 7: Fred Fowler 

We must be politically diligent so no Laborer votes for 

candidates who would lower our own wages.  We are 

blessed in California to be well organized, but other 
states donôt have the same opportunities and we must 

not slide back! 

Bits and Pieces:  

New area code coming to the 408 region. 

Immigration Assistance 
and Resources 

 
In this newsletter you will find 

contact information for community 
based programs on citizenship. We 
list them several counties because 

our membership lives in many 
counties. Please make use of them 
as the government continues to 
crack down on undocumented 

workers. 
 

Free Citizenship Programs Locations 
 

CEIð Siren 
701 Vine St 

San Jose, CA 95110 
 

Phone: (408) 534-5451 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

Tully Community Library 
880 Tully Rd 

San Jose, CA 95111 
 

1st Saturday of the month 
from 3:30pm to 5:00pm 

 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

 
Biblioteca Latinoamericana 

921 South First St 
San Jose, CA 95110 

 
3rd Saturday of the month  

from 3:00pm to 5:00pm 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
County of Santa Clara Immigrant 
Relations and Integration Services 

(IRIS) 
2310 North First St, Suite 104 

San Jose, CA 95131 
 

Phone: (408) 792-2306 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  
 

Catholic Charities of Santa Clara 
County 

2625 Zanker Road 
San Jose, CA 95134 

 
Every Wednesday from 6:00pm-

7:30pm  
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*You will not have to change your number as the new 669 

area code will be what is called a layover. 

Please visit www.local270.com for helpful money and life saving 

information: 

* How to know where a product is made, so you can buy 
American. 

* Information on how to recognize a stroke, and what to 

do. 
* Discounts for all active Laborers. 

* Discounts for seniors. 

* Information on social security and retirement. 

Web petition! 

¶ Please sign the petition at 

www.getthemoneyout.com 

I hope to see you at our next Local 270 Union meeting ï Wednes-

day November 30, 2011. 

In solidarity, 

Jim Homer 

Business Manager, Local 270 

Business Manager Report  

(Continued From Page 1) 

Business Representatives Reports  

 

Local 270 Members At Work /Miembros Del Local 270 En El Trabajo  

http://www.local270.com
http://www.getthemoneyout.com


 

If any member needs to speak 
to me please call me at (408) 

425-9999.  

 
I wish all my fellow Sisters & 

Brothers the best for you and 

your families now and into 
the future. 

 

Fraternally, 
 

Aurelio Gonzalez 
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    Secretary-Treasurer and  

                         Business Representative 

Resource Links 
 

The following is a list of resource  

links, where members can find use-

ful information about union bene-

fits, state law or other relevant infor-

mation: 

 

Laborersô Links: 
 

Laborersô International Union 

www. liuna.org 

 

Laborersô Pacific Southwest Region 

www.liunapsw.org 

 

Norcal Laborersô Trust Fund 

www.norcalaborers.org 

 

Laborersô Local No.270 

www.local270.com 

 

LiUNA Builds America 

http://www.liunabuildsamerica.gov/ 

 

State of California 
 

California Secretary of State 

http://www.sos.ca.gov/ 

 

California Labor Federation 

http://www.calaborfed.org/ 

 

Training 
 

Laborersô Training/Apprenticeship 

www.norcalaborers.org/Training/

Training.htm 

 

Health & Safety: 
 

Laborersô Health & Safety Fund 

www. Ihsfna.org/ 

 

OSHA (National) 

www.osha.gov 

 

Cal/OSHA 

Www.dir.ca.gov/dosh/dosh1.html 

 

Cal-OSHA Reporter 

www.calosha.com/ 

 

Prevailing Wages: 
 

Davis Bacon 

Www.access.gpo.gov/davisbacon 

 

CA Depart.  Of Industrial Relations 

www.dir.ca.gov 

 

Foundation for  Fair Contracting 

Www.ffccalifornia.com/ 

Aurelio Gonzalez 

Business Representative 

Brothers and Sisters of Local270,  

 

I hope everyone is doing well in 

these troubling financial times. The 

economy appears to be recovering, 

but very slowly. 

 

In the city of Santa Clara, Demo 

Masters has employed over 40 Local 

270 laborers for an Intel Project. 

Howard S Wright started the $25 

billion + parking garage at the con-

vention center that will use all signa-

tory subcontractors. Granite Rock 

started a $7.9 million project at the 

San Jose International Airport. US 

Concrete is busy with precast jobs, 

RMC-Cemex and Harbor Sand and 

Gravel are keeping busy and Lehigh 

Cement is steady. There are several 

contractors who are doing work for 

the City of Santa Clara which will 

keep our members busy through the 

coming winter. 

I hope everyone received their vaca-

tion and annuity statements. 

Be sure to keep these documents for 

future use.  

Be sure to verify that your hours are 

correct and that they match your 

weekly paychecks.  

Because each hour is counted for your Health and 

Welfare Trust Fund benefits. 

 

As always, I remind you to keep your dues cur-

rent. I know it is difficult in these tough financial 

times. Please remember that you can now pay by 

telephone with a credit card and avoid being sus-

pended and paying penalties. We are still offering 

gifts for paying six months or twelve months. It is 

very important to keep the local informed of your 

current address and phone number so that you do 

not miss out on important information from the 

local and the trust fund. 

The local is in good shape financially and we have 

invested very conservatively. During the first 

quarter of 2012, we will look at other investment 

opportunities for the local. 

 

Be on the lookout for the mailer from the local 

regarding the 2011 Christmas gift schedule. I want 

to thank the members for the opportunity to be 

your Secretary-Treasurer. My best wishes for the 

upcoming holidays and a most prosperous new 

year. 

 

Should you have any questions  please call me at 

408-592-8633. 

 

Fraternally, 

 

Joseph R. Corona 

Hello Sisters& Brothers of 
Local 270, 

 
As the Business Agent of the 
Santa Cruz Area, I would 

like to inform you of the on 

going events through out the 
county. I will start with the 

south part of the county 

which includes the Wilson 
Quarry in Aromas which is 

operated by Graniterock of 

Watsonville. The negations 
are on going, we must let our 

fellow brothers know that we 

standby them so next time 

you run into Frank Rimicci, 

Juan Perez, Martin 

DeFranco, Jose Garcia let 
them know that we are one 

and to stay strong. At this 

time I would like to take a 
moment to thank those mem-

bers which helped in phone 

banking on the highway bill 
in which House Republicans 

have back off jobs-destroying 

cuts to a Highway Bill exten-
sion and instead supported a 

bi-partisan extension that will 

protect jobs. LIUNA activists 
made the difference in pass-

ing a jobs-protecting short-

term extension. 

Join the fight now to turn this short-
term victory into one that creates 

hundreds of thousands of jobs. I 

would like to invite all those mem-
bers from local 270 who have join in 

this to stand with us by signing up to 

volunteer which is as easy as going 
on line to LIUNAActionNetwork.org/

laborers/join.html or lets show LI-

UNA that local 270 is involved, be-
cause to protect one job is to protect 

all jobs, sign up get involved. 

The work picture for south county 
Granite Construction will be doing 

the 2011 Pavement Management 

Project Various streets around the 
area of Calabasas. Pacific Under 

Ground has a small Strom drain line 

job on Whitney Drive. 
 

There is other jobs going on around 

Watsonville but unfortunately they 
were granted to non- signatory con-

tractors which we are currently keep-

ing a eye on to ensure that their works 
are not being cheated out their pay 

owed to them. We will continue to 
apply pressure on them and also 

inform those which make these deci-

sions to look closer at how they our 
awarding the job. In the City of Santa 

Cruz we have Mountain Cascade 

doing the Harvey West Rehabilitation  
project which should be going until at 

least January of 2012.  

Bogard Construction is at the 
Monterey Bay National Marine 

Sanctuary Exploration Center off 

of Pacific Ave. 
At Capitola we have Pavex doing 

the East Cliff Drive Park Project 

on East Cliff Dr. Pavex also has 
the Branciforte Middle School 

Project, and a small Strom drain 

project off of Water Street which 
is tying into the Branciforte 

Creek. The Capitola Mall will 

have a Target built and on this job 
will be using union sub-

contractors on it. Stomper is doing 

the Demolition work. On UCSC 
Devcon is still doing the finishing 

touches on the Bio-Med Building 

and hoping to get into the New Co
-Generation Plant that will be 

built. As for work that is coming 

up in the area there is the Sheriffs 
Facilities, Parks, Bridges and 

Highway work, I will be keeping 

taps on this work. The Office at 
640 Eaton Street has been painted 

and looks good a bit of work has 
been done on the landscaping by 

fellow brothers.  

 
Office Hours at the Santa Cruz 

office are 6:00am ï 9:00am for 

dispatch or for members who need 
to pay dues, the office closes after 

9:00am and re-opens at about 

3:00pm until 5:30pm if  I donôt 

have any meetings to attend. 



 
The Office Will Be Closed 
On The Following Days/

Union Holidays: 
 

November 24, 2011 
 

November 25, 2011 
 

December 26, 2011 
 

January 2, 2012 
 

The Office Will Be Opened  
The Following Saturdays: 

 
 

November 19, 2011 
 

December 17, 2011 
 

January 28, 2012 
 

Membership Meetings 
 

November 30, 2011 
 

December 28, 2011 
 

January 25, 2011 
 

 
 

The winner for the prior 
newsletter quiz question was  

Paula Chavarria 
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 Alfredo Quintana  

Business Representative/Dispatcher  

Business Representatives Reports  

Quiz Question 
How many local unions have 

merged with Local 270?  
 

Please call 408 -297 -2620  
Ex 233 to give the answer  

Local 270 Members At Work /Miembros Del Local 270 En El Trabajo  

Hello Brothers and Sisters, 
 

I would like to greet everyone and 

hoping that you are doing well along 
with your families. 

 

As most of you already know, I am no 
longer in Santa Cruz and have been 

working at the San Jose Union Hall 

Office since June 6th, 2011 of this year 
responsible for the Dispatch Office. 

Since I have been working here I have 

noticed a considerable increase of new 
construction jobs, which is a good 

indication that the economy and espe-

cially in the construction field is gradu-

ally picking up. 

 

I am very enthusiastic about this posi-
tive outlook and it gives me great satis-

faction to have dispatched hundreds of 

Brothers and Sisters to new jobs since I 
have been here. 

I would like to provide you with the dispatch statistics 
for the past few months. Since May 31st, 2011 through 

the end of August, we had 702 dispatches which is a 

record high in our Local. 
 

We have dispatched our Brothers and Sisters to compa-

nies that include Snelson Companies from Washington 
DC who has a contract with PG & E and had 48 dis-

patches, Demo Master at the Intel project had 40 dis-

patches and Stomper on October 3rd, 2011 alone we 
had 20 dispatches. In addition, we have a new company 

in the bay area from Wisconsin named Infrasource 

Underground who also has a contract  with PG & E and 
is already actively hiring from our Local. 

 

Thank you again for your continued support and may 

God Bless you and your families. 

 

Fraternally, 
 

Alfredo Quintana 

 Business Manager Jim Homer award-

ing a grievance check to Raymundo 

Gonzalez  

LRï Assembly member Luis Alejo, Alfredo Quintana, 

Councilmember Xavier Campos 


